CITY OF KEY WEST
Citizen Review Board
P.O. Box 1946
Key West, FL 33041
(305) 809-3887 Telephone
(305) 293-9827 Facsimile

U.S. Department of Justice October 2, 2015
Civil Rights Division

Criminal Section - PHB

Attn: Robert J. Moossy, Jr.

950 Pennsylvania Ave, NW

Washington D.C. 20530

Ref: DJ 144-18-0 via regular mail
1062181

Dear Mr. Moossy, Jr.,

On April 2, 2015, the Key West Citizen Review Board (CRB) received a letter
from you stating that “Federal officials are currently investigating the matter” referenced
in our letter to the Department of Justice dated January 26, 2015 concerning the death of
Mr. Charles Eimers. Since that date, the CRB has had no communication with the
Department of Justice or the Federal Bureau of Investigation regarding this matter. The
CRB feels that enough time has elapsed since our first communication and that the CRB
should be informed of any progress in the on-going investigation into the actions of the
Key West City Police Department with respect to the Eimers case. The CRB therefore
requests a “‘status update” or “final report” on this investigation at your earliest
convenience. Your attention to this very important matter is greatly appreciated by the
CRB and the Citizens of Key West, Florida.

Respectfully,

7‘

ichael Behrend
hairperson

E-mail: CRB@cityofkeywest-fl.gov

Encl: CRB lir dtd 1/26/2015
DOIJ 1tr dtd 4/2/2015



